
Privacy Policy New Frontier Soccer Club 

 

1. Introduction: 

New Frontier Soccer Club is committed to protecting the privacy of the personal information of its 

members, players, parents, and other stakeholders. This Privacy Policy outlines how we collect, use, 

disclose, and protect personal information in compliance with PIPEDA. 

2. Information We Collect: 

We may collect the following personal information: 

Name 

Contact information (address, email, phone) 

Date of birth 

Emergency contact information 

Medical and health information 

Player and parent/guardian consent forms 

3. Purposes of Collection: 

We collect personal information for the following purposes: 

Player registration 

Team communication 

Health and safety 

Event organization 

Club management 

4. Consent: 

We will obtain your consent before collecting, using, or disclosing your personal information, unless 

required or permitted by law. 

5. Limitation of Collection: 

We will only collect the information necessary for the identified purposes. 

6. Use and Disclosure: 

We will use and disclose personal information only for the purposes it was collected, or with your 

consent. We may also disclose information as required by law. 

 



7. Data Security: 

We implement reasonable safeguards to protect personal information from unauthorized access, 

disclosure, or alteration. 

8. Retention: 

We will retain personal information for as long as necessary for the identified purposes, and we will 

securely dispose of it when it is no longer needed. 

9. Access and Correction: 

You have the right to access your personal information and request corrections if necessary. 

10. Openness: 

Our complete privacy policy is available upon request, and we are transparent about our privacy 

practices. 

11. Complaints: 

If you have concerns about how we handle your personal information, please contact 

info@nfcalgarysoccer.com  

13. Training: 

Our staff, coaches, and volunteers are educated about PIPEDA and our privacy policies. 

14. Review and Update: 

We regularly review and update our privacy policy and practices to ensure compliance with PIPEDA. 

15. Reporting Breaches: 

We have a process for reporting and responding to data breaches as required by PIPEDA. 

 

We de-identify personal information where possible to minimize privacy risks. 

Contact Information: 

For questions or concerns related to our privacy practices, please contact info@nfcalgarysoccer.com 

 

 


